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My President’s report given at ADDC Convention:

We've had a good year.  The ADDC board meets monthly via Zoom, and we discuss financials, things going on in the regions and new and old business. A few of the first things we discussed and approved were deadlines for Club and Region Bylaw review, 2025 ADDC Board nominees, Charity Rising contract and the operating budget. This was the year of the form updates.  We approved the Bylaw Amendment Forms, EAB form and most recently the new Program Form.  

This year has been everything I had hoped it would be.  Thought provoking discussions.  Assuming some issues would be a big discussion, and they weren't…Or things I thought would be a given...were not.  Building new relationships personally and professionally within this organization and strengthening old ones.   Balancing my big-picture thinking with attention to detail has been challenging and welcomed.  I have learned more about this organization than I ever thought possible, and I hope that I have also taught people about this organization and our industry.   I loved learning about Robert's Rules and Parliamentary procedures.   

Finally, I feel this year has helped me grow as a leader in all aspects of my life.  I can say that I have genuinely enjoyed this year more than I ever could have imagined and honestly more than I ever expected! I will forever be grateful to you for allowing me to be your 2024 ADDC President.

Much love,
    
Wendy 
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